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Ref: PL08.246309  
 
The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a 
Board meeting held on June 29th, 2016.  
 
The Board decided to grant permission generally in accordance with the 
Inspector's recommendation, subject to the amendments shown in 
manuscript on the attached copy of the Inspector’s draft reasons, 
considerations and conditions. 
 
 
Note: Having regard to the very minor nature of the application in which no 
new retail floor area is proposed and to the sentence in the planning 
authority report dated February 17th, 2016 which states ‘no levies applicable’ 
the Board decided not to accept the Inspector’s recommendation to attach a 
S.48 development contribution condition.  
 
  
 
Board Member: ___________________   Date: June 29th, 2016 
   Nicholas Mulcahy 
 
 
Please issue copy of direction with order.  
 

 

Board Direction 


